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Waltham Conservation Commission

April 24, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Attendees:  Robin Brodsky, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Daniel Keleher, Lesya Struz
Absent:  Bill Doyle
Meeting called to order at 7:02pm
Public Hearing Cont.
Notice of Intent DEP #: 316-674

Applicant: City of Waltham, CPW
Project Location: 2 Worcester Ln and 356 Bacon Street
Project type: Culvert extension and Bank restoration
Map/Parcel#: R0420060001
Request by applicant for continuance until May 8, 2014
Motion to approve made by Ms. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Public Hearing Cont.
Notice of Intent DEP#: 316-0678 (No Comments)

Applicant: Curtis Beaton

Project Location:  Lot 1A- 306 Aft Lexington Street

Project Type: Removal of existing pavement and construction of a single family home.

Map/Parcel#: R042009007A
Dr. John Rockwood with Eco Environmental spoke on behalf of the applicant.  Ms. Brodsky stated that the commission looked over the previous order of conditions for a prior project.  There was a site visit done on April 16th there is standing water but it’s not the West Chester Brook.  There is a seepage area.  Ms. Struz stated that it’s a moving seep.  Attorney McCourt spoke on behalf of the client and stated that they did not have time to do the testing before this meeting and they will do it by next meeting. Ms. Struz questioned what kind of tests are going to be done at the water. Dr. Rockwood questioned what the concern is about the water. Ms. Struz questioned if there is anything that is not supposed to be there. Ms. Fowler stated the biggest concern is if there is a sewage leak.  Ms. Brodsky stated that they should do the standard run of tests that takes a small amount of time. Ms. Brodsky questioned if there were plans to put in a new driveway to the neighbor’s house.  Mr. Beaton stated that he is willing the help the owner with the project but it will be her own filing.  Ms. Struz stated there is a snow plow behind the property and questioned when it is going to be removed.  Mr. Beaton said he can make the arrangements with a tow company for the neighbor but it is not his property and he has no jurisdiction over it. 
Dr. Rockwood stated they contacted the Engineer Department to see if there was a record for the water test done in 2009. There was no record. They suggested he obtain some chlorine testing strips to go down and test the water.  He did the test and it was negative for chlorine so he does not think it is sewer water. 

Ms. Struz thinks having a document from a professional person that would do a test for chloroform would be helpful. She would still like to contact a water specialist to see if the chloroform test would be enough.  Ms. Brodsky stated that they can test for coli chloroform instead of total. Also, fecal chloroform and coli chloroform. That will let them know if it is contaminated.  Ms. Struz is satisfied with that. 

Mr. Dufromont questioned if when they sold the other house if there was an agreement to remove the old driveway and finalize the deal for her and also do the water testing. Mr. Beaton stated that he has a verbal agreement to remove whatever soil runs between her asphalt. It is the neighbor’s property and she will be filing for herself.

Mr. Dufromont questioned why there is a hold up with permitting removing the hard top and the applicant can’t do anything else without the water test.  Attorney McCourt stated that they are there on a petition to build a single family house.

Ms. Fowler stated that there were a lot of discussions in 2009 about Conservation restrictions. They wanted to have it protected perpetuity.  Ms. Fowler questioned if they can put up concrete bounds on the area that say don’t go past that area. Conservation restrictions are difficult to get and maintain. 

Mr. Bibbo stated that he can do an 81X plan which will stay on the deed forever. It will show the markers and physical boundary. Mr. Keleher thinks they should talk about where the boundary is going to be and the significance.  Ms. Fowler suggested the 100 year flood plain or 50 ft. from the BFW.  Mr. Keleher does not think they should put prohibitions on what happens 50 foot along the stream.  He would like to see a trail along the stream and that would prevent it from happening.  Mr. Dufromont stated it is private property. Mr. Keleher stated in the future the city could take the land by imminent domain. Ms. Brodsky stated the walking path is not on the agenda and they should continue.  
Ms. Brodsky stated one of the concerns of having properties so close to Conservation land is that she is not sure future homeowners will take it seriously and know that it is a special property.   She had a discussion with Bill Doyle about having some sort of greener designation along with the property. To bring public awareness to show that it is sitting on a beautiful piece of property.  An energy star certification has steps which take into account water run off on the property. It is an opportunity to highlight conservation land. Dr. Rockwood stated that the property already is designed to infiltrate roof run off. The requirements that have to do with energy star will cost too much money.  It isn’t conservation area; it is private property that contains wetland resources. Mr. Beaton thinks he understands the connection to the property.  Waltham adopted a stretch code last year. So far he doesn’t have any issues of the water testing and the boundaries. He is concerned about the Energy Star because he doesn’t know what he would be getting himself into. He will research it more. 

Ms. Struz questioned what is going to happen with the invasives and the proposal to put down grass seed. Dr. Rockwood stated that it’s not going to grow. They are going to take the Garlic Mustard out by hand. The leaf litter isn’t going to let anything grow there. They will do a two year maintenance plan.  Ms. Fowler questioned where the storm water is going to go.   Mr. Bibbo went over the plans were the trenches and pits are. There will be a maintenance plan for the trenches and ditches and the catch basin need to be inspected twice a year. 
Mr. Keleher brought up the markers for the boundaries. He suggested that the markers be at the first riparian 100 feet from the brook because technically they can’t alter land up to 200 feet from the stream. That would be a marker on each side of the house.  Dr. Rockwood stated that is ludicrous and would he want a marker on each side of his house. Dr.  Rockwood suggested the straw waddle line because no work can be done beyond that point.  Ms. Fowler suggested that they come back with a few lines and give them reasoning behind each location.  There will be five conditions 1) The bounds and the conservation boundary 2) Invasive management of Barberry, Garlic Mustard, Multiflora rose and Japanese knot wood for two years or for the life of the permit. 3) Cleaning of the catch basin and inspection leaches and trenches on a daily basis. 4) Water test 5) Highlight the efficient features of the home.  They will need to submit the materials requested by May 6th.

Motion to continue until next meeting on May 8th made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed. 

Request for Certificate of Compliance Cont. DEP#: 316-0669

Applicant: V. Lopez Realty Trust

Project Location: 131 Linden Street

Map/Parcel#: R0530070005

Attorney Phil McCourt represented the applicant.  They have attempted to do what is required. They restored the area to its original grades and they have tried to get rid of all the junk and lift the bins off the property. 

Ms. Fowler thinks they have a done a great job getting back to the elevation. But the property is an eye sore. There is a lot of stuff that is not going to be removed in a flood because there is construction debris all over the place. The privacy fence is gone.  Ms. Brodsky stated the problem is they are trying to close out and she doesn’t think they can take on anything that is not under the Conservation Commission.  Some of the straw bales look like they are still not repaired. She would like to do a site visit again now that there is no snow on the ground. Ms. Struz would like a site visit with other city boards.  Attorney McCourt and Mr. Bibbo went down to the site the other day and thought it looked pretty good. Mr. Lopez did take note about the fence but it has nothing to do with Conservation. Ms. Struz thinks DCR and DEP should be involved.  Ms. Brodsky stated they should schedule a site visit as soon as possible and then maybe does a site visit with other city departments. A site visit was scheduled until May 8th.  Motion to continue made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed. 
Meeting Minutes

· Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to approve the meeting minutes with edits from April 10th, 2014 seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
Correspondence

· Email from Waltham Land Trust about walk on Western Greenway. They would like to put up flags to mark the trails. They are meeting at Our Lady’s in Waltham. It is a one day event. The walkers are starting in Lynn and then will work their way through Waltham and then back into newton. They need permission because some of the flags will be in Stone Hurst. Mr. Keleher makes a motion to approve the request, seconded by Mrs. Fowler. Motion passed. 
· Email from someone from the Land Trust regarding residents taking wood out of the property behind the high school and making a table from it. They used a portable saw mill.  Send to School Department and possibly police department. People should be aware that they can’t do things like that.  If they see something strange to call the police. 

· Mr. Dufromont received an email about a gentlemen thinking of coming to the CPA for money to fix the bridge behind Shaw’s and Calvary Street. His recommendation was to come here first before going to the CPA board and he is hopeful the City Councilors will encourage this type of activity to come to the Conservation board first. 

· Ms. Fowler made an announcement that Saturday, April 26th Conservation is hosting a table at the river clean out from 10am-12pm. Rain or shine. 
Old Business
Mrs. Fowler

· No Updates

Mr. Dufromont

· He had an inquiry from the Mayor regarding the trust fund that is controlled by the city for the Conservation Commission. She wants to know what and if they can do anything with the funds. He is trying to set up a meeting to discuss it with her. 

Ms. Struz

· No Updates

Ms. Brodsky
· She spoke at last the meeting about putting together a PR committee. She spoke with someone who works with the Waltham Channel. They talked about possible being interviewed on a weekly style TV show to discuss who the commission is and what they do. She would like to take the lead on it. If anyone else would like to be part of the committee let her know.  Mrs. Fowler suggested setting up meeting for a subcommittee meeting and that it is a great idea. Mr. Dufromont congratulated Ms. Brodsky for getting the iPads. Mrs. Fowler questioned whether there was a TV in the building that they can use for Apple TV so that they can put the plans on it.  Or they can purchase a projector. CPA will let the Conservation Commission borrow their projector. 

Site visits: 
· Seyon Street/Farwell Street- Mrs. Fowler made a site visit. The straw bales and silt fence are in shambles. Send a notice to the owners to repair straw bales and silt fences.

· Lauricella Lane: Mrs. Fowler and Ms. Brodsky visited the property. They walked the site with Mr. Amelia. Looks like they did a good job with the bales. The site looked clean. It was very clearly marked. There were stakes where the houses are going to be. They are going to take down a lot of trees. Mr. Keleher questioned why there were superseding orders of conditions. Ms. Fowler stated because there was a paper work problem. Nancy White from the DEP called the meeting and then tried to give it back but couldn’t because of the law. DEP commented that they can’t force a Conservation restriction. The land owner wasn’t a fan of it. Someone already backed out of purchasing one of the homes because they couldn’t put a pool in. he is not encouraging public access on the back. DEP is not making him do it and he is not going to do it. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:47pm. 
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